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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE CORPORATION

4.00PM, TUESDAY 11 JULY 2023
Held in the Pengelly Room, Main House
	Members :
	*Richard Barker;  *John Bullen;  *Hannah Crocker;  *Andrew Davies;  *Alana James;  *Dan Knight; Robert Lasseter (Chair);  *Graham Ledden; Annetta Minard;  *Nicola Newman;  *Luke Rake (Principal);  *Kay Taylor;  *Debs Thomas;  *Richard Williamson

	In attendance:
	*Tom Hallam (Deputy Principal); *Julian Tucker (Chief Financial Officer);  *Nicky Porter (Assistant Principal (Student Experience & Progression);  *Vanessa Gifford (Clerk)


	ITEM NO. 
	DETAIL
	

	1. 
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest NOTED.

	

	2. 
	APOLOGIES AND NOTICES
Apologies for absence were RECEIVED from Robert Lasseter and Annetta Minard.
In the absence of the Chair the Vice-Chair chaired the meeting.


	

	3. 
	MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS HELD ON 9 MAY 2023
The Corporation APPROVED the minutes of 9 May 2023 as a true and accurate record, subject to two amendments which the Clerk agreed to check with the Deputy Clerk.  

	VG


	4.  
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE ABOVE MINUTES
The following matters arising from the above minute were NOTED:
· The Audit & Assurance Committee had been aware of the Apprenticeship clawback and that a second clawback was likely.  The Committee had requested further information from the Principal for its next meeting.
· The Principal advised that the issues raised by the Student Governor were either in progress or resolved.

· Two Governors had recently met with the Principal to discuss the GSHP project and the Chief Financial Officer would be preparing a report on costs over the summer.

· The Principal confirmed that he had the email trail of conversations with the ESFA.

· The action to invite the Head of Fundraising at Bournemouth University was outstanding.


	JT

LR


	5. 
	RATIFICATION OF ELECTRONIC DECISIONS

The following decisions were RATIFIED:
· Accountability Statement
· Amendment to EDF Contract
· Reduction of the price of Manor Garden Cottage to £400K (this item had been agreed electronically within the last week).


	

	6. 
	THE STUDENT VOICE

The Student Governor was thanked for her last report which was particularly useful.  The Principal endorsed her comments on enhancing the heritage and wildlife value on the site.  The Corporation thanked the Student Governor for her contribution over the year and wished her well in the future.
The point around the C&G Examination Board was NOTED.  The Deputy Principal advised that he was meeting with C&G the following week and would raise the concerns.


	

	7. 
	PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

The Corporation RECEIVED the Principal’s Report which provided updates on:

Decisions Required; Structural Change; Commercial;  VAT;  Apprenticeship Clawback;  Curriculum;  Estate;  and the Principal’s Diary.
The report was taken as read and the following additional points during discussions were NOTED:
Decisions Required

· The Principal was in conversation and legal discussion with LocatEd regarding the Dorset Studio School.
Structural Change

· The FEC had recommended that the Principal restricted his external activity to concentrate on the structural changes.

· The Principal emphasised that the Corporation was not being requested to approve a merger at this time, but to instruct the SMT to continue to undertake the work necessary for this aim.

· It was suggested that there had been a missed opportunity in 2022 under the SPA process to resolve the situation.  There had been no change to the bid except for the financial request and KMC’s input.  KMC was now being forced into the process due to the deterioration of its financial situation.

· It was suggested that the Corporation should take responsibility for what was in its influence and work through the process as effectively as possible.

The Corporation AGREED that the SMT should continue to work on structural change.

Apprenticeship Clawback

· The Chair of Audit & Assurance Committee suggested that the College should recognise the errors and move forward.
Student Activity

· The Principal shared some photographs which highlighted the strong education that young people received at KMC.


	


	8. 
	DSS RESTRICTIVE COVENANT

Following discussions during the previous item it was AGREED that the Principal should continue to negotiate with the DfE and LocatEd to resolve the issues and to report back to the Corporation once it was clear what the DfE required.

	LR

	9. 
	STRATEGIC DISCUSSION/FEC UPDATES

This item was minuted Confidentially.

	

	10. 
	FEC STOCKTAKE REPORT

The May 2023 Stocktake Report was considered and the following points NOTED:
· The FEC Team would make a further visit in November 2023
· Additional costs of the GSHP project would be monitored.

	

	11. 
	FEC RECOMMENDATION TRACKER

The FEC Recommendation Tracker was considered, noting that all recommendations were either ongoing or complete.

	

	12. 
	SAFEGUARDING ANNUAL REPORT 2022/23

The Corporation was pleased to receive an in-depth Safeguarding Report for 2022/23 and considered that safeguarding was embedded in the culture of the college.  The following points were NOTED:
· The numbering of reported cases of bullying were questioned and the Assistant Principal advised that this was on the action plan for the next academic year, and most cases involved social media which was 24 hours.
· Members questioned whether the increase in Welfare cases was down to the cost of living crisis or the pandemic.  The Assistant Principal advised that there was a mixture of reasons and were mostly general home issues of coming out of the pandemic with less compliance.

· It was noted that there was a significant decrease in cases of anxiety and depression.

· Coming out of Covid there were less cases but those reported were significant.

· The Assistant Principal was confident that the safeguarding practices in the College ensured that the students were safe, and this was endorsed in the recent Student Survey, and the Student Governor confirmed this.

· It was noted that lockdown procedures were being reviewed following the recent national incident and would be reinforced at the beginning of term.

The Assistant Principal was thanked for a comprehensive report and was asked whether in her view there was an understanding of safeguarding by staff across the board.  She advised that as the college was an open campus staff were fully aware and it was high on the radar of all staff.

	


	13. 
	FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ANNUAL REPORT 

The Freedom of Information Annual Report 2020/21 was NOTED.

	

	14. 
	QUALITY & STANDARDS COMMITTEE

Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24: the Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24 were APPROVED.
Meeting held on 12 June 2023
The draft Minutes of the meetings held on 12 June 2023 were NOTED.   

	

	15. 
	AUDIT & ASSURANCE COMMITTEE

Internal Audit Reports

Report 07:  Key Financial Controls and Performance Reporting: this report was NOTED.
Internal Audit Plan 2023/24

The Internal Audit Plan 2023/24 was APPROVED.
External Audit Plan for the year ending 31 July 2023

The External Audit Plan for the year ending 31 July 2023 was APPROVED.
Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24

The Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24 were APPROVED.
Meeting held on 13 June 2023
The draft Minutes of the meetings held on 13 June 2023 were NOTED.   The Chair of the Committee added the following points:
· The Committee had requested a written summary of the lessons learnt from the Apprenticeship clawback for the next meeting.
· The Committee also awaited the Internal Review of the GSHP project and the financial paper requested by the Estate Committee to review.
· The Chair advised that the Committee would be looking externally for a co-opted member to fill the current vacancy.

	

	16. 
	ESTATE COMMITTEE

Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24

The Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24 were APPROVED.
Meeting held on 24 April and 19 June 2023
The draft Minutes of the meetings held on 24 April and 19 June 2023 were NOTED.   

	

	17. 
	MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS TO 31 MAY 2023

The Management Accounts to 31 May 2023 were scrutinised and the following points NOTED:
· The College was on track to meet the forecast for year end, with advanced funding having been received from the ESFA.
· It was understood that there was a small boundary dispute to resolve with the buyer of Manor Garden Cottage.  It was agreed that unless this was resolved urgently the cottage would go back on the market.

· Cashflow was positive due to the advanced funding.

	

	18. 
	FINANCE & RESOURCES COMMITTEE

Budget 2023/24

It was noted that the F&R Committee had scrutinised the paper in great detail, with the following further points NOTED:
· Attention was drawn to the summary on page one of the report.

· The Corporation questioned the SMT on how comfortable they were with the required reductions, and whether there were any risks.  The CFO advised that some reductions had already been actioned and there could be a risk around commercial activity but steps had been taken to improve income.  Work was being undertaken around the curriculum and delivery with staff utilisation and efficiency being considered.

· It was noted that no pay award was included for 2023/24.

· The cashflow statement had improved and could affect the decision on emergency funding.

The Corporation thanked the CFO for his commendable paper which was easy to read and understand, especially for non-financial members.  The SMT had identified £339K of income/savings which exceeded the FEC ask.  Performance was improving and moving in the right direction.

The Corporation APPROVED the Budget 2023/24 following the recommendation of the Committee.
Letter from the DfE/ESFA

The contents of the letter from the DfE/ESFA dated 26 June 2023 were considered, NOTING that the College was now in supervised status.  Further queries would be raised with the Regional Lead of the ESFA at a meeting the following day.
Meeting held on 2 May and  27 June 2023
The draft Minutes of the meetings held on 2 May and 27 June 2023 were NOTED.   

	

	5.55pm


	Richard Williamson left the meeting and it remained quorate.
	

	19. 
	GOVERNANCE, REMUNERATION & SEARCH COMMITTEE

Membership

The following appointments were APPROVED:
· The re-appointment of John Bullen for a further three year term 06/07/23 to 05/07/26
· Richard Barker as Vice Chair for a further two year term 01/08/23 – 31/07/25
· John Bullen as Chair of Estate Committee for a further two year term 31/3/23 – 30/3/25
· Graham Ledden as Chair of F&R Committee for a further two year term 01/08/23 – 31/07/25
· Kay Taylor as Chair of Q&S Committee for a further two year term 01/08/23 – 31/07/25
· It was noted that Jim Tirrell had declined an extension to his term of office as a co-opted member of the Quality & Standards and Audit & Assurance Committees.  A new appointment would be investigated.
Committee Membership
Committee Membership for 2023/24 was APPROVED on the recommendation of the Committee, excluding Jim Tirrell.
Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24

Committee Terms of Reference and Work Programme 2023/24 were APPROVED on the recommendation of the Committee.
Meeting held on 20 June 2023
The draft Strictly Confidential Minutes of the meeting held on 20 June 2023 were NOTED, with no questions that had to be dealt with confidentially.

	

	20. 
	RISK MANAGEMENT:  ENTRIES FOR THE REGISTER

The Corporate Risk Register was NOTED, and the Principal advised that going forward the CFO would be responsible for risk management.
The Chair of the Audit & Assurance Committee considered that committees had strengthened their governance and were challenging appropriately.  However, he considered that there was still work to progress on board assurance, as it was important that the Corporation monitored how risk was managed.

It was CONSIDERED that the merger process was a risk but would be covered under the Terms of Reference of the Steering Group.

	

	21. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The following items of further business NOTED:
· Recruitment for 2023/24 was reported as being similar to the previous year and fluctuated week on week.
· Members questioned whether there was any impact of the new transport arrangements and the Principal advised that more students had applied for bursaries as there was more awareness, and more students had applied for transport.

· The Student Governor reminded the Corporation that the Student Voice was a way of relaying messages to the student body.

	

	22. 
	2023/24 MEETINGS:

The schedule of meeting dates for 2023/24 was APPROVED.

	

	
	The meeting closed at 6.05pm with no further business.
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